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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

June 1, 2021 

 

 

Present: Vice-Chairman Robert Espindola, Selectman Keith Silvia, Interim Town Administrator 

Wendy Graves and Videographer Nick Doyle 

Present via Zoom: Administrative Assistant Vicki Oliveira and Production Coordinator Erick Sa.  

Absent: Chairman Daniel Freitas 

The meeting was videotaped on Cable Access and Zoom meeting application.  

Vice- Chairman Espindola opened the meeting at 6:34 pm in the Town Hall Banquet Room  

 

Minutes 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to approve the open session minutes of May 10, 2021. Mr. Espindola 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to approve the executive session minutes of May 10, 2021. Mr. 

Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to approve the open session minutes of May 14, 2021. Mr. Espindola 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to approve the open session minutes of May 25, 2021. Mr. Espindola 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Town administrator’s report 

Ms. Graves told the Board town hall custodian Kevin Fournier has been clearing the boxes in the 

over crowded storage areas and will be contacting a shredding company to shred the papers.   

Committee liaison reports  

Selectman Silvia said he will meet with the Historical Commission on Wednesday, June 2, 2021. 

Selectman Silvia expressed his concerns for the remote Town Meeting and would like to speak 

to the Moderator about setting up a place at the Senior Center for those folks who are not 

technologically savvy, where they could go and have a member of the Technology staff available 

in person to help those who need it during the remote town meeting.  

Mr. Espindola was away on vacation last week but told the Board the Bikeway Committee met 

and discussed the complete streets program with Town Planner Paul Foley, and will be looking 

to add a bike lane to several town streets. Mr. Foley is working on the shared streets program to 

help the community and businesses. Mr. Espindola said there some vacancies on the Bikeway 

Committee for anyone interested in joining.  
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Mr. Espindola thanked Ms. Oliveira for forwarding information from the Mass Municipal 

Association regarding a code of conduct webinar. Mr. Espindola said the webinar was very 

informative.  

Fire Apparatus Study Committee  

Mr. Espindola read a letter from Fire Chief Correia requesting to dissolve the Fire Apparatus 

Study Committee and establish a Fire Apparatus working Group for the future apparatus needs.   

Mr. Silvia made a motion to dissolve the Fire Apparatus Study Committee and form a Fire 

Apparatus working group. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0)  

Reappointments to Boards and Committees 

The Board took the following votes to reappoint members to Town Boards and Committees: 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to reappoint Peter DeTerra to the Agricultural Commission for a term 

of three years. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to reappoint Art Curator Mark Badwey and Associate Art Curator 

Kelly Smith for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to reappoint Pamela Davis, Ronnie J. Manzone and Ellis B. 

Withington to the Board of Assessor’s for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was 

unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to reappoint Lee Baumgartner, Doug Brady, Nils Isaksen, Jacqueline 

Kenworthy, Helena Oliveira and Cody Thibault to the Bell Committee for a term of one year. 

Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to reappoint James Anderson and Justin Gledhil to the Bikeway 

Committee, each for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to reappoint Sean Powers and Alyssa Botelho to the Broadband Study 

Committee for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to reappoint Barbara Acksen, Maria Carvalho, Ronald Medina and 

John Methia to the Cable Advisory Committee for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. 

Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Vincent Furtado (BPW representative) and Robert Baldwin 

(School representative) to the Capital Improvement Planning Committee for a three year term. 

Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Donna Lavallee and Glen Gabbard to the Commission on 

Disability for a term of three years. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Gary Lavalette and John Dallen to the Conservation 

Commission for a term of three years each. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Steven Borges, Mathrew M. Botelho, Pamela A. Bourgault, 

Richard E. Ferreira, Carolyn Hurley (Town Business), Robert Jones, Keven W. Kobza, 
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Lawrence Machado, Scott McGarty, David Miller, Nicholas Sylvia, Herve W. Vandal, Jr., Milan 

Whitaker as Constables for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. 

(2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Lee Allaire, Susan Oiestad (associate member), Carol Burt 

(associate member) and Robert Ryan (associate member) to the Council on Aging for a term of 

three years. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Eddie Lopez, Kevin McLaughlin, Bernard Roderick, and 

Cathy Melanson to the Economic Development Committee for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Marc Jodoin as the Director of Emergency Management for 

a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Maria Carvalho (full member) to the Historical Commission 

for a term of three years and David Braga (associate member) and John Medeiros (associate 

member) for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Patricia Pacella (at- large member)  to the Lagoa Friendship 

Pact Committee for a term of two years. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr.Silvia made a motion to appoint Robert Baldwin, Peter Deterra, Vincent Furtado, Marc 

Jodoin, Michael Myers, Jay Simmons, Bryan Wood, and Brian Wotton to the Local Emergency 

Planning Committee for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Mark Rees to the Martha’s Vineyard/Nantucket Steamship 

Authority for a term of three years. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Eric Dawicki, Michell Potter, David Heber, Michael 

McNamara and Andrew Jones to the Marine Resources Committee for a term of one year. Mr. 

Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Kathy Lopes to the Library Trustees for a term of four 

years. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Police Chief Michael Myers as the Municipal Hearing 

Officer for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Vicki Oliveira as the Parking Clerk for a term of one year. 

Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Eileen Lowney (D) and Kim Hyland (R) to the Registrar of 

voters for a term of three years. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Doug Brady, Gail Isaksen, Nils Isaksen, Susan Loo, Beverly 

Rasmussen, Barbara Acksen (associate member) and Gary Lavalette (associate member) to the 

Rogers Reuse Committee for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. 

(2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Robert Espindola to the Southcoast Bikeway Alliance 

(SCBA) for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 
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Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Ann Richard, Leon Correy, Karen Gent, Susan Spooner, 

Diedre Healy, Jim Anderson, Wendy Drumm, and Christian Ritz (alternate member) to the 

Sustainability Committee for a term of one year. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. 

(2-0) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Kenneth Kendall (associate member) to the Zoning Board 

of Appeals for a term of three years. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Request to join Conservation Commission  

Mr. Espindola read a letter of interest to join the Conservation Commission from resident Karen 

Isherwood. 

 Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Karen Isherwood to the Conservation Commission as a 

voting member. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous (2-0) 

Request to join Disability Commission 

Mr. Espindola read a letter of interest from Pamela Whynot to join the Commission on 

Disability.  

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Pamela Whynot to the Commission on Disability. Mr. 

Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Request to join Bikeway Committee 

Mr. Espondola read a letter from Mike Rotondo and Chip Hathorne requesting to join the 

Bikeway Committee 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Mike Rotondo to the Bikeway Committee. Mr. Espindola 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

 Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Chip Hathorne to the Bikeway Committee. Mr. Espindola 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Joint Transportation Planning Group (JTPG) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Planning Director Paul Foley to the Joint Transportation 

Planning Group (JTPG). Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0)  

Southeastern Massachusetts Metropolitan Planning Organization  

Mr. Silvia made a motion to appoint Selectman Bob Espindola to the Southeastern 

Massachusetts Metropolitan Planning Organization (SMMPO).   Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote 

was unanimous. (2-0)  

July 26, 2021 Board of Selectmen’s meeting 

The Board discussed a date change for July 26, 2021 due to the recall election scheduled for the 

same date.  Mr. Silvia made a motion to cancel the Board of Selectmen’s meeting scheduled for 

Monday, July 26, 2021. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 
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Tree Laborer/Climber/Operator position classification 

Ms. Graves updated the Board regarding the Tree Warden’s request to reclass the position of 

Tree Laborer. Ms. Graves said the position was sent to Human Resources Services Inc (HRS). 

for review. HRS has recommended the position be moved from a Grade 5 to a Grade 7. Ms. 

Graves and Town Accountant Anne Carneiro have reviewed the job positions and are satisfied 

with the results. (Attachment A) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to approve the classification change for the Tree Laborer from a Grade 

5 to a Grade 7. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Fowler Aquaculture  

The Board met with Harbormaster Tim Cox regarding adding resident Steve Doonan to the 

existing aquaculture Farm owned by Larry Fowler. Mr. Cox explained this was a request from 

the Division of Marine Fisheries because Mr. Doonan does the purchasing of the seeds for Mr. 

Fowler and it is required that he be on the license. Mr. Cox said the Marine Resources 

Committee has already unanimously voted in the affirmative for this change. Mr. Cox will draw 

up the necessary paperwork for the Board to sign. (Attachment B) 

Mr. Silvia made a motion for the Board of Selectmen to sign the new document adding Steve 

Doonan to Larry Fowler’s aquaculture site. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Use of Town Hall Auditorium: June 10 & 11, 2021 

Mr. Jason Nunez from Category 5 Media met with the Board via Zoom from California to 

request the use of the Town Hall Auditorium for interviews for a documentary that they will be 

filming in Fairhaven. The Board told Mr. Nunez he will have to pay for the overtime custodian 

fees for any time that goes over after the time hall is closed for the day.  

Mr. Silvia made a motion to approve filming in the Town Hall auditorium June 10 & 11, 2021 

upon the payment of the overtime fees. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Handicap sign- 54 Bayview Avenue 

The Board would like more information from the Police Safety Officer before taking any action.  

ARPA update  

Ms. Graves said many towns are still waiting on guidance from the State. Ms. Graves will be 

forming a working group to review the America Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) once the guidance 

from the State comes back. These funds are for local governments to respond to the COVID – 19 

emergencies. (Attachment C) 

Celebration of the 500th anniversary of the city of Lagoa-Azores 

Mr. Espindola read a letter from Christina de Fatima Silva Calisto, Mayor of Lagoa, Azores 

regarding an upcoming visit later in the summer. (Attachment D) 
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Mr. Espindola reviewed some of the process of the Rogers School lease prior to entering into 

executive session to make the public aware of where the committee is in the negotiations.  

Rogers Reuse Committee members Sue Loo and Doug Brady told the Board there could be a 

possible lease of the 1950’s addition of Rogers School by Southeastern Massachusetts 

Educational Collaborative (SMEC).   Mr. Espindola expressed his concerns about pricing and 

additional issues arising so close to Town Meeting. Mr. Brady said the SMEC group realizes that 

September would be too soon to try to finalize a lease.  Mr. Espindola is concerned that Town 

Meeting members won’t have enough information before Town Meeting.  

 

At 7:47 pm Mr. Silvia made a motion made a motion to enter into executive session, not to 

reconvene to open session to discuss: Real Estate Matters:  MGL Chapter 30A, Section 21 (6): 

Rogers School lease. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (2-0) 

Roll Call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Espindola in favor 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vicki L. Oliveira 

Administrative Assistant 

 

A. Tree Laborer classification 

B. Memo from Harbormaster 

C. ARPA article 

D. Lagoa letter  
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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

June 7, 2021 
 

 

Present: Chairman Daniel Freitas, Vice-Chairman Robert Espindola, Selectman Keith Silvia, Town 

Interim Administrator Wendy Graves and Videographer Nick Doyle 

Present via Zoom: Administrative Assistant Vicki Oliveira and Production Coordinator Erick Sa.  

The meeting was videotaped on Cable Access and Zoom meeting application. 

Chairman Freitas opened the meeting at 6:30 pm in the Town Hall Banquet Room.  

Town administrator's report 

Ms. Graves told the Board she has been busy finalizing all Town Meeting materials before Saturday’s 

meeting.  

Committee liaison reports   

Mr. Silvia said Historical Commission Chairman Wayne Oliveira will be filming a video to support 

Article 23 for the academy front entrance project.  

Mr. Silvia said Town Planner Paul Foley will be doing a presentation of the status of the Dog Park 

committee at a future Board of selectmen’s meeting. 

Mr. Silvia said the Council on Aging will be hosting anyone who would like technical assistance in 

person for Town Meeting. This will be on a first come first serve basis. 

Mr. Espindola said the Broadband Study Committee will be presenting a video for the annual town 

meeting on Article 34. 

Boys Creek saltmarsh parcels 

Allen Decker from the Buzzards Bay Coalition was in attendance to meet with the Board regarding the 

Boys Creek saltmarsh parcels. Mr. Decker reminded the Board this process was started at the special town 

meeting on October 20, 2020. The Buzzards Bay Coalition acquired the 5.75 acres from Eversource and 

this land will be used for conservation land to increase the north side of Fort Phoenix.  

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the gift of Boys Creek - Saltmarsh parcels. Mr. Silvia seconded. 

Vote was unanimous (3-0) 
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Request to fly the Pride Flag  

Kyle Bueno met with the Board with a request flying the Pride Flag over the archway of Town Hall for 

the month of August. Mr. Bueno presented the Board with some information about the meaning of the 

pride flag and some facts about the LGBTQ community. (Attachment A) 

Mr. Espindola feels this is an important issue, especially after coming out of the COVID pandemic. 

Freitas is worried about approving this request and this starting a precedence with other groups that are 

associated with hate groups requesting to fly their flags.  

Mr. Espindola reminded the Board that there was a flag policy put into place in 2020. 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the request.  There was no second.  

Mr. Freitas suggested to Mr. Bueno to fly the flag at Town Hall for a few hours like he did the first year 

in 2019.  Mr. Bueno declined. 

Appointment to the Historical Commission  

Mr. Fruits read a memo from Historical Commission Chairman Wayne Oliver requesting John Medeiros 

be appointed to the full-time position on the Historical Commission due to an opening. 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to appoint John Medeiros to the full-time position on the Historical 

Commission. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Appointment to the Lagoa Friendship Pact  

Appoint Maria (MJ) Carvalho to the Lagoa Friendship Pact Committee as the Historical Commission 

representative  

Mr. Espindola made a motion to appoint Maria Carvalho to the Lagoa Friendship Committee as the 

Historical Commission representative. Mr. Silva seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Hive Motorcars, LLC  

At 7:00 pm Mr. Freitas opened the public hearing by reading the public hearing notice that was published 

in the paper.  

Andrew Medeiros met with the Board and explained he will be continuing the business previously owned 

by Howard Katz (Howie’s Auto Sales) and there will be no changes.  

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the Class II Car Dealers license. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was 

unanimous. (3-0) 

After no comments, questions or concerns from the public, Mr. Freitas closed the public hearing at 7:03 

pm. 

99 Restaurant of Boston, LLC d/b/a 99 Restaurant and Pub 

Mr. Freitas opened the hearing for the change of manager for 99 Restaurant. Pub 99 manager Amy 

Sherburne told the Board she has worked for the company for 19 years and is looking forward to being a 



 

                                                    Fairhaven Board of Selectmen – June 7, 2021 Open Session –3 

 

part of the community. Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the change of manager for 99 Restaurant 

of Boston, LLC d./b/a 99 Restaurant and Pub. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

After no comments, questions or concerns from the public, Mr. Freitas closed the public hearing at 7:07 

pm. 

Precinct One 

Precinct One Chairman Brian Bowcock met via Zoom with the Board. Mr. Bowcock thanked Mr. 

Charbonneau, highway superintendent, Public Works Superintendent Vinnie Furtado and the public 

works department for finishing up the green street project.  

Rogers School lease proposal 

Members of the Rogers School Reuse Committee were in attendance to discuss the possible lease of the 

1950’s addition of Rogers school. 

The members discussed the idea of adding Solar to the building and other uses for the Original portion of 

Rogers School and also applying for grants for the building. Town Planner Paul Foley told the Board he 

would like to search for possible grants but the Town would need to know what the use would be before 

he could apply for any grants 

Selectman Silvia feels the Board is moving in the right direction and this could lead to other opportunities 

for Rogers School.  

Ms. Loo, Chairwoman of the Rogers Reuse Community, reminded the Board that the mothball process 

for the former school is already in place and the roof has already been fixed and the bricks have been 

resealed. Currently there will be dehumidifiers in the school to help preserve it.  

Mr. Brady expressed that there is a group that is ready and willing to lease the space at the school and if 

the Board puts them off, they will find a space elsewhere. The mothball process will still go on for the 

original part. Mr. Brady reminded the Board, if Article 57 passes, there will be no money spent unless a 

lease is signed.  

Mr. Espindola said the Economic Development Committee has been discussing options for Rogers 

School and discussed multiple uses and ideas for the former school. Mr. Freitas and Mr. Silvia are both in 

favor of Article 57. 

Handicap sign- 54 Bayview  

Resident Scott Hyman resident of 54 Bayview Street met with the Board to request a handicap sign across 

the street from his property. Mr. Hyman stated that he lives on the hydrant side of the street therefore the 

sign cannot go directly in front of his property, and he has a driveway but he has his hot rod parked there. 

Mr. Espindola reminded the Board at their previous meeting; the Police Safety Officer did not 

recommend the handicap sign at this time.  

Mr. Silvia told the Board he spoke to the Department of Fair Housing and was told Mr. Hyman is entitled 

to a handicap space even though he has a driveway.  
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Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the handicap space at 54 Bayview Street as determined by the 

Police Safety Officer, as soon as possible. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Remote Town Meeting participation 

Mr. Espindola told the Board the Mass Municipal Association is trying to extend the remote participation 

for government meetings. This would allow members of the community to participate remotely in 

meetings. Mr. Espindola would like to see the Board of Selectmen endorse this. (Attachment B) 

Mr. Silvia is not in favor of remote meetings continuing, he likes having the community in the room in 

person. Mr. Freitas also would like to see in person meetings be brought back and feels that it is more 

personal to have people in the room and not on Zoom. 

Cable Access Director Derek Frates discussed with the Board the drawbacks of the remote meetings and 

the challenges it causes for his department including the coordination for multiple meetings to take place 

at the same time when time, space and zoom permissions are limited. 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to go back to “in person” meetings on June 15, 2021. Mr. Freitas seconded 

Vote was passed. (2-1) 

Preparation for Annual Town Meeting, June 12, 2021 

Board members reviewed the Articles for Town meeting. 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to Pass Over Article 33: Land Acquisition and engineering design services 

for Public Safety Facility and disposal of Bridge Street pier- FY22. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was 

unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to Pass Over Article 58: Land Acquisition North Street. Mr. Silvia 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Notes and Announcements  

Mr. Espindola congratulated the Fairhaven High School seniors that graduated this past Sunday.  

 

At 8:02 pm Mr. Espindola made a motion to adjourn to Executive session, not ot reconvene to open 

session to discuss Real Estate Matters: MGL Chapter 30A, Section 21 (6): Rogers School lease. Mr. 

Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll Call vote: Mr. Espindola in favor, Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor  

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Vicki L. Oliveira 

Administrative Assistant 

 

A. Pride fact sheets 

B. MMA remote participation article  
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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

June 09, 2021 

 

Present: Vice- Chairman Bob Espindola, Clerk Keith Silvia, Interim Town Administrator Wendy Graves, 

Conservation Agent Whitney McClees, Administrative Assistant Vicki Oliveira, Sue Loo, Doug Brady, 

Catherine Cooper, Christopher Haraden and John Nunes  

Present via Zoom: Chairman Daniel Freitas and Attorney Thomas Crotty 

Chairman Freitas opened the meeting at 9:11 am 

 

Rogers School proposal 

Mr. Espindola inquired if a meeting had taken place with Ms. Graves and the Rogers Reuse Committee and 

Southeastern Massachusetts Educational Collaborative (SMEC) representatives? Ms. Graves said a meeting had 

not taken place since the last time the Board had met on June 7, 2021. 

Attorney Crotty update the Board on the lawsuit filed by Michael Ristuccia and Zachary Mayo. Mr. Crotty said 

the lawsuit has a lien on the Rogers building there is an “order of claim” stating the town is required to sell Mr. 

Risstuccia and Mr. Mayo the building. The Town has filed a dismissal in February but because of the pandemic 

the courts are backed up.  

At 9:14 am Mr. Freitas turned the meeting over to Vice-Chairman Espindola. 

Attorney Crotty hopes to have a decision in the case next in the next few months. Ms. Cooper stated that SMEC 

would like to withdraw their proposal for a lease because they cannot tie up a lease not knowing the outcome of 

the lawsuit.  

Mr. Brady reminded the Board the Article for Town Meeting is for borrowing of the money regarding the lease, 

if there is no lease, there will be no borrowing of money. Attorney Crotty told the Board there is no reason why 

Town Meeting can’t authorize the borrowing. The Board of Selectmen will have the legal authority to enter into 

the lease. By having the lease this will be one more opportunity for the law suit to move forward.  

There was a recess due to loss of the internet 9:38 am- 9:41 am 

Conservation Agent/ Sustainability Coordinator Whitney McClees told the Board the Rogers School could have 

Solar similar to the Wood School and the East Fairhaven School.  
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Ms. Cooper told the Board she would write a letter for Mr. Crotty to present to the court stating SMEC’s 

intention to continuing the discussion for a lease once the lawsuit is dissolved. Ms. Cooper and Mr. Haraden 

would still like to keep the process moving forward.  

The Board and Attorney Crotty discussed Town Meeting and Article 57: Rehab new wing at Rogers School.  

Mr. Espoindola said Executive session for today was tabled.  

Mr. Silvia made a motion to adjourn at 10:18 am. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Espindola in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Vicki Oliveira 

Administrative Assistant  
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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

June 10, 2021 

 

 

Present: Vice- Chairman Bob Espindola, Clerk Keith Silvia, Interim Town Administrator Wendy Graves, 

Attorney Thomas Crotty, Sue Loo, Doug Brady and Administrative Assistant Vicki Oliveira 

Present via Zoom: Chairman Daniel Freitas  

Chairman Freitas requested to have Vice-Chairman Espindola chair the meeting.  

Vice- Chairman Bob Espindola opened the meeting at 9:08 pm 

Mr. Silvia said “thank you” to the Town’s Information Technology Department for helping the senior 

citizens in town with their technical issues for town meeting. 

Rogers School Lease 

Mr. Silvia would like to see Article 57: Rehab new wing Rogers School, pass town meeting and help this 

project move forward; because if it passes there is still not any cost to the tax payers until a lease has been 

signed between the Town and Southeastern Massachusetts Educational Collaborative (SMEC). 

Mr. Espindola would like to wait for the Finance Committee before making a vote. On article 57 

Mr. Espindola wants to be sure that the Town Meeting members have the full information before voting at 

Town Meeting.  Mr. Espindola would like the information presented to the public that the Board received 

at a previous meeting.  

Mr. Silvia reminded Mr. Espindola that this lease negotiations can’t move forward without the support at 

Town Meeting.  

Mr. Freitas agreed with Mr. Espindola and would like to see the Town Meeting members have as much 

information as possible.  

Mr. Crotty said most of the information can be shared without compromising the negotiations. Mr. Crotty 

reminded the Board the Town Meeting vote is approving the borrowing of the funds but the Board will be 

entering into the contract. 

Mr. Espindola asked Mr. Crotty if he received the letter from SMEC stating that they are interested in 

leasing the 1950’s portion of the school. Mr. Crotty stated he has received the letter and will pass it along 

to attorney Harrington.  

Mr. Silvia made a motion to support Article 57: Rehab new wing of Rogers School and to include all 

supporting documents and a draft sheet to be presented to town meeting members. Mr. Freitas seconded. 

Vote passed (2-1)  
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Mr. Espindola and Mr. Silvia would like to see the negotiating team continue to meet with SMEC. 

 

The Board will not go into executive session as planned. 

 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to adjourn at 9:30 am. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Espindola in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Vicki Oliveira 

Administrative Assistant 
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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

June 12, 2021 

 

 

 

 

Present: Chairman Daniel Freitas, Clerk Keith Silvia, Interim Town Administrator Wendy Graves, and 

Finance Chairman Padraic Elliot 

Present via Zoom: Vice-Chairman Robert Espindola, Police Chief Michael Myers, Assistant to the Town 

Administrator Vicki Oliveira, Erick Sa, Finance Committee members: Robert Grindrod, Lisa Plante, 

Jessica Dwelly, Bernard Roderick, Jennifer Dupras, Kathi Carter, Tracy Diggins  

Meeting was opened at 8:06 am.  Chairman Freitas turned the meeting over to Finance Chairman Pat 

Elliot.  

 

Preparation for Town Meeting  

Mr. Elliot said the purpose of this meeting this morning is to review several Articles prior to Town 

Meeting to bring a balanced budget to the Town Meeting members. 

Mr. Elliot asked Ms. Graves how the town stands with Article 9: General Fund Operating Budget. Ms. 

Graves said the Town will be getting some funds through the CARES Act and there will be money going 

to the schools  

Mr. Elliot discussed the concerns of the Finance Committee for Article 14A: General Fund Capital Plan- 

SCBA Replacement. 

Mr. Elliot discussed Article 7: Roadwork FY21- Bonney Street and explained this was a citizen petitioned 

article but the Public Works has not an approved project, therefore there is no money in the budget for; 

Bonney Street. 

Mr. Elliot questioned why Article 39: Historic Town Hall Street lamps was not put through as a Capital 

Improvement project.  

Historical Commission Chairman Wayne Oliveira told the committees that he was never directed to the 

Capital Planning Committee for this project. This project was not approved by the Community 

Preservation Committee (CPC), then it was added as an article.  

Mr. Elliot addressed the wording of Article 57: Rehab new wing at Rogers School, and is worried about 

the funds coming from free cash. 

Ms. Graves said Articles 49: Citizens Petition - establish and Ethics Committee, Article 52: Citizen 

Petition- amend town bylaw chapter 115 “right to farm” and Article 53: Citizen Petition: Amend town 
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bylaw chapter 516 “recall Elections” should be voted as Pass Over due to the language in the article. Mrs. 

Graves said the Moderator is waiting to hear back from the petitioner.  

Mr. Epindola expressed his concerned over Article 57: rehab new wing at Rogers School.  

Mr. Freitas would like to see this pass to start the process of SMEC leasing the former Rogers School 

1950’s addition. Mr. Silvia said he has toured the Rogers School and the building is in sound condition. 

Mr. Espindola is worried about missing something that may cost money to the taxpayers. 

Ms. Graves said the wording for Article 57 has been reworded to include SMEC. 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to recommend adoption for Article 19: Funding Capital Stabilization Fund- 

FY22. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll Call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor, Mr. Espindola in favor 

Mr. Silvia made a motion for Pass Over due to the language for article 49: Citizens Petition- Establish an 

ethics committee. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote passed (2-1) 

Roll Call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor, Mr. Espindola opposed 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to Pass Over due to the language Article 52: Citizens Petition- amend Town 

Bylaw Chapter 516 “recall Elections” Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote passed. (2-1) 

Roll Call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor, Mr. Espindola opposed 

Mr. Silvia made a motion to Pass Over due to the language article 53: Citizens petition- amend Town 

Bylaw Chapter 516” Recall Elections”. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote passed (2-1) 

Roll Call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor, Mr. Espindola opposed 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to transfer $285,000 from surplus revenue for the reduction of the tax levy. 

Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll Call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Espindola in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor 

Year End Transfers 

The Board voted on year end transfers as follows 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the Planning Department transfer of $550. Mr. Silvia seconded. 

Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Epindola in favor, mr. Freitas in favor 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the Historical Commsiion transfer of $525. Mr. Silvia seconded. 

Vote was unanimous (3-0) 

Roll call vote: Mr. Silvia, in favor, Mr. Epindola in favor, mr. Freitas in favor 
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Mr. Espindola made a motion approve the Fire Department transfer of $5000. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote 

was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll call vote: Mr.Silvia in favor, Mr. Epindola in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the Conservation Department transfer of $1600. Mr. Silvia 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll call vote: Mr. C in favor, Mr. Epindola in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the Police Department transfer of $41,000. Mr. Silvia seconded. 

Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Epindola in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the Police Department transfer of $17,800. Mr. Silvia seconded. 

Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Epindola in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the Animal Control Department transfer of $1,200. Mr. Silvia 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Roll call vote: Mr. Silvia in favor, Mr. Epindola in favor, Mr. Freitas in favor 

The meeting adjourned to town Meeting 

Selectman Silvia joined town meeting remotely.  

The Moderator opened town meeting at 9:10 am 

Town Meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm to be continued to Monday, June 14, 2021 

Town Moderator Mark Sylvia re-opened Town Meeting on Monday, June 14, 2021 at 7:01 pm 

Selectman Espindola was in attendance in place of Selectman Freitas at the Hastings Middle School.  

At 9:58 pm a motion was made to adjourn the Annual Town Meeting.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Vicki Oliveira 

Administrative Assistant 
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Contact form at Fairhaven MA <cmsmailer@civicplus.com> Tue, Jun 15, 2021 at 12:43 PM
Reply-To: t
To: Board of Selectmen <selectmen@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Hello Board of Selectmen,

Nicole Antonio ( t) has sent you a message via your contact form (https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/
user/49/contact) at Fairhaven MA.

If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/49/edit.

Message:

Hello-my name is Nicole Antonio and I would love to be a part of your broadband committee. I have lived in Fairhaven for
over 21 years. I would love to see this network built for our community. It would be a great asset to all Fairhaven
residents. I currently work for a large telecommunications company and feel like I could contribute some experience and
knowledge.

Thank you-

Nicole Antonio

[Fairhaven MA] Broadband Committee (Sent by Nicole Antonio,
)


https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/49/edit
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Melissa Bouchard <mbouchard@fairhavenps.net> Thu, Jun 17, 2021 at 2:35 PM
To: Vicki Paquette <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Good afternoon, 

Per the School Committee's meeting on June 16, 2021, Kyle Bueno has been nominated and appointed to serve on the
Lagoa Committee.  

Please let me know if you have any questions or if you need anything else.

Thanks!

Best regards, 

Melissa Bouchard
Executive Assistant to the Superintendent
128 Washington Street
Fairhaven MA 02719
508-979-4000 x. 121

Lagoa Committee Appointment
1 message

https://www.google.com/maps/search/128+Washington+Street+Fairhaven+MA+02719?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/128+Washington+Street+Fairhaven+MA+02719?entry=gmail&source=g
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Sheri Souza <ssouza@fairhaven-ma.gov> Thu, Jun 17, 2021 at 12:43 PM
To: Wendy Graves <wgraves@fairhaven-ma.gov>, Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Wendy / Vicki,
Can we please add Taylor Seafood's Lease Transfer Application to the next Board of Selectmen's Meeting Agenda?

The Marine Resources Advisory Committee voted unanimously in favor of this change at their last meeting on June 10,
2021.

Thanks
Sheri

To Board of Selectmen.pdf

399K

Taylor Seafood

1 message

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=a63354cfd9&view=att&th=17a1adb822336e8f&attid=0.1&disp=attd&realattid=f_kq14ttby0&safe=1&zw
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Brad Fish <bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov> Tue, Jun 15, 2021 at 2:06 PM
To: Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

FYI


---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Sousa, Shane (DOT) <shane.sousa@state.ma.us>

Date: Fri, Jun 11, 2021 at 9:26 AM

Subject: RE: Inquiry for proposed Purple Heart dedication signs of bike path in Fairhaven--------FW: Purple Heart

To: bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov <bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Cc: Bilotta, Linda (DOT) <linda.bilotta@state.ma.us>, Rodrigues, Michael (DOT) <michael.rodrigues2@state.ma.us>,
Simpson, Grant (DOT) <grant.simpson@state.ma.us>, Travers, Bill D. (DOT) <bill.travers@state.ma.us>


Mr. Fish,

 

The District will gladly assist in supplying the appropriate materials once the trail is formally dedicated by the Town.
Please reach out when the time comes.

 

Thanks

 

Shane M. Sousa, P.E.

District Five Bridge Engineer

 

Highway Division District 5

1000 County St., Taunton, MA 02780

Office: (857)-368-5150

Cell: (781) 853-7065

 

From: Simpson, Grant (DOT) <Grant.Simpson@dot.state.ma.us>


Sent: Monday, June 7, 2021 10:06 AM

To: Sousa, Shane (DOT) <Shane.Sousa@dot.state.ma.us>

Cc: Bilotta, Linda (DOT) <Linda.Bilotta@dot.state.ma.us>; Rodrigues, Michael (DOT) <Michael.Rodrigues@dot.state.
ma.us>

Subject: Inquiry for proposed Purple Heart dedication signs of bike path in Fairhaven--------FW: Purple Heart

Fwd: Inquiry for proposed Purple Heart dedication signs of bike path in Fairhaven----
----FW: Purple Heart

1 message

mailto:shane.sousa@state.ma.us
mailto:bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov
mailto:bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov
mailto:linda.bilotta@state.ma.us
mailto:michael.rodrigues2@state.ma.us
mailto:grant.simpson@state.ma.us
mailto:bill.travers@state.ma.us
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1000+County+St.,+Taunton,+MA+02780+%0D%0A+Office:+(857?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1000+County+St.,+Taunton,+MA+02780+%0D%0A+Office:+(857?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:Grant.Simpson@dot.state.ma.us
mailto:Shane.Sousa@dot.state.ma.us
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CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail system.  Do not
click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe.

 

Good morning Shane,

 

I have received the email below from Mr. Fish, VSO in Fairhaven.  He is going before the town to dedicate a bike trail as a
“purple heart” trail and is asking if the state would supply the appropriate dedication signs, posts, etc. for their
bike trail. 
Would someone contact him on this?  I believe his contact info is still good-
508.979.4023 ext 114, and email:
bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov

 

Thank you,

-- 

Grant Simpson

District Bridge Inspection Engineer

Massachusetts Department of Transportation, Highway Division – District 5

1000 County Street

Taunton, Ma 02780

Office:  857.368.5165

Cell:       774.286.9255

Email:  Grant.Simpson@dot.state.ma.us

 

 

From: Brad Fish <bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Date: Monday, June 7, 2021 at 9:28 AM

To: "Simpson, Grant (DOT)" <Grant.Simpson@dot.state.ma.us>

Subject: Purple Heart

 

 

Hi,  I believe you have helped me in the past with signs for the town of Fairhaven and we are going in front of the
selectboard to name our bike trail a purple heart trail. So my question is would the state supply us with a few signs for
this
project. Thanks again for your help in the past.

 

 

                                                                                                         Bradford Fish

                                                                                                 Veterans Service Officer

mailto:bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1000+County+Street+%0D%0A+Taunton,+Ma+02780+%0D%0A+Office:+%C2%A0857?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1000+County+Street+%0D%0A+Taunton,+Ma+02780+%0D%0A+Office:+%C2%A0857?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1000+County+Street+%0D%0A+Taunton,+Ma+02780+%0D%0A+Office:+%C2%A0857?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:Grant.Simpson@dot.state.ma.us
mailto:bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov
mailto:Grant.Simpson@dot.state.ma.us


Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Brad Fish <bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov> Tue, Jun 15, 2021 at 2:08 PM
To: Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

FYI


---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: <lopeska@aol.com>

Date: Wed, Feb 10, 2021 at 2:57 PM

Subject: Re: [Fairhaven MA] Purple Heart Town Designation (Sent by Kathy Lopes, l 

To: bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov <bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov>


Hi Brad,
That is great news.  I believe the next step would be to organize a presentation for the Selectmen.  I have made an
example of a Proclamation.  I don't know how many other Purple Heart recipients we have in Fairhaven.  My phone
number is  if you want to discuss next steps. 
Thanks. 
Kathy 

-----Original Message-----

From: Brad Fish <bfish@fairhaven-ma.gov>

To: l 

Sent: Wed, Feb 10, 2021 12:51 pm

Subject: Re: [Fairhaven MA] Purple Heart Town Designation (Sent by Kathy Lopes, 


Hey Kathy,Yes I can assist you on this.

On Mon, Feb 8, 2021 at 1:57 PM Contact form at Fairhaven MA <cmsmailer@civicplus.com> wrote:

Hello bfish,



Kathy Lopes (l ) has sent you a message via your contact form (https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/
user/1684/contact) at Fairhaven MA.



If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/1684/edit.



Message:



Hi Brad,

My name is Kathy Lopes and, I am a lifelong Fairhaven resident.  About a year ago, I  was in Taunton, Mass and saw a
"Purple Heart Trail" sign.  It caught my attention and it made me think of Fairhaven resident Frank Faria - who is a
purple heart recipient.  I think this is a designation that Fairhaven should get.  I downloaded some info on it which I
have attached. Is this something that you could assist with?  

Kathy Lopes








Proclamation - Fairhaven Purple Heart Community.docx

15K

Fwd: [Fairhaven MA] Purple Heart Town Designation (Sent by Kathy Lopes,
)


1 message

mailto:lopeska@aol.com
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mailto:cmsmailer@civicplus.com
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Town of Fairhaven 

Massachusetts 

Office of the Selectmen 

 

 PROCLAMATION 

PURPLE HEART TOWN 

 
 

Whereas, the town of Fairhaven, Massachusetts and our community have a great admiration and the 

utmost gratitude for all the men and women who have, and are, selflessly serving their country and this 

community in the Armed forces; and 

 

Whereas, Veterans have paid the high price of freedom by leaving their families and communities and 

placing themselves in harm’s way for the good of all; and 

 

Whereas, the contributions and sacrifices of the men and women who served the Armed Forces have been 

vital in maintaining the freedoms and way of life enjoyed by our citizens; and, 

 

Whereas, many men and women in uniform have given their lives while serving in the Armed Forces; 

and, 

 

Whereas, citizens of our country have received the Purple Heart Medal as a result of being wounded 

while engaged in combat with an enemy force construed as a singularly meritorious act of essential 

service; and, 

 

Whereas, Town of Fairhaven seeks to remember and recognize veterans who are recipients of the Purple 

Heart Medal; and, 

 

Whereas, We, the Board of Selectmen, proclaim the Town of Fairhaven, Massachusetts to be a Purple 

Heart Town, honoring the service and sacrifice of our nation’s men and women in uniform, wounded or 

killed by the enemy while serving to protect our freedoms. 

 

THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE TOWN OF FAIRHAVEN, MASSACHUSETTS as follows: 

 

Now, therefore, be it resolved on this 21st day of June, 2021, We, Daniel Freitas, Robert J. Espindola and 

Keith Silvia, the Board of Selectmen of the Town of Fairhaven, support the Town of Fairhaven becoming 

a Purple Heart Town in recognition of our communities Purple Heart recipients. 

 

 

 

 
_______________________________ 

Daniel Freitas 

 

_______________________________ 

Robert J. Espindola 

 

______________________________ 

Keith Silvia  
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Doug B. > Tue, Jun 15, 2021 at 10:38 AM
To: Vicki Paquette <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>
Cc: Daniel Freitas <dfreitas@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Hello Vicki:
Please see My request below.

Thank you 
Doug 

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Doug B." < >

Date: June 14, 2021 at 10:31:51 PM EDT

To: Wendy Graves <wgraves@fairhaven-ma.gov>, Daniel Freitas <dfreitas@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Cc: Sue Loo < >

Subject: Agenda item


﻿Hello :
As A concerned citizen I would like to request the select board  ask the health inspector to come before
them and explain the issues discussed with selectman espindola in regards
To selectman espindolas assertion that the slide represents a serious mold issue and  exists in the building
which was a major concern for Ann Richards in putting at risk students in such an environment.  Since Mr.
Espindola  toured the building with the health department inspector I would like answers from the health
inspector.

Thank you 
Doug Brady 
Precinct 4

The information contained in this electronic message may be legally privileged and confidential under
applicable law, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the recipient of
this message is not the above-named intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
copy, publication or disclosure of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
communication in error, please notify sender (508)991-8673 and purge the communication immediately
without making any print, copy or distribution.
 
Any contracts, offers, leases, letters of intent or other similar documents which may be contained or referred
to in this or any message from this Sender are not binding on any party unless fully and properly executed
and dated by hand in a separate document.  E-mail exchanges between parties regarding the potential for
any binding document are not to be considered binding by any party.
 
WIRE FRAUD ALERT. If you receive an e-mail from this person requesting that you wire or otherwise
transfer funds, you must confirm the request and any corresponding instructions by telephone before you
initiate any transfer. E-mail accounts of attorneys, other professionals and businesses are being targeted by
hackers in an attempt to initiate fraudulent wire requests.

Regards
Doug Brady

Fwd: Agenda item
1 message

mailto:dfreitas@fairhaven-ma.gov
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To be discussed at meeting 
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Town of Fairhaven 
Massachusetts 

Office of the Town Administrator 
40 Center Street 

Fairhaven, MA 02719 
 

Tel: (508) 979-4023 
Fax: (508) 979-4079 

selectmen@Fairhaven-MA.gov 

 

 

 

MEMO 
 
Date:      April 12, 2021 

 

From:     Wendy Graves, Acting Town Administrator 

 

To:         Town Departments  

 

Re:         Selectmen’s Meeting Schedule for the 2nd half of calendar year 2021 

 

 

At their April 12, 2021 meeting, the Board of Selectmen voted to set the 2nd half of the calendar year 2021 

meeting schedule as follows: 

 

Please note the meeting of Monday, May 24, 2021 has been rescheduled for Tuesday, June 1, 2021  

 

• Monday, July 12, 2021  

• Monday, July 26, 2021 Cancelled due to Recall Election  

• Monday, August 9, 2021  

• Monday, August 23, 2021  

• Monday, September 13, 2021  

• Monday, September 27, 2021  

• Tuesday, October 12, 2021  

• Monday, October 25, 2021  

• Monday, November 8, 2021  

• Monday, November 22, 2021  

• Monday, December 6, 2021  

• Monday, December 20, 2021  

 

 

All meetings start at 6:30 p.m. 
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June 17, 2021 

 

Select Board, 

 

Upon request, here is the info pertaining to additional hybrid/ remote meeting 

room(s) equipment needed based on Yes vote on Article 56 at the June 14, 2021 

Annual Town Meeting. 

 
ARTICLE 56: CITIZENS PETITION-AMENDMENT TO TOWN BY-LAW CHAPTER 50-13 

PART 2 To see if the Town will vote to amend Town By-law c50-13 Part 2 (Televised Meetings 

take another action relative thereto. Amend the following title and section: Part 2 Televising 

Board Meetings and Allowing Remote Public Participation 50-10 Broadcast/recording/remote 

public participation required. All meetings of Town boards, commissions and committees shall 

be broadcast live and/or recorded for future broadcast over the local cable television network and 

online viewing as well as allow virtual remote participation via a live online platform such as 

Zoom or similar service unless emergency, operational or technical conditions suspend the 

requirements hereof, as determined by the Town Administrator, for broadcasts over the public 

access and government channels or the School Superintendent for broadcasts over the education 

channel. Members of the public may participate with comments if allowed by the Chair of the 

committee. C50-13 Compliance with Open Meeting Law Nothing contained in this bylaw shall 

be so construed as to conflict with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law, MGL 30A. 

Petitioned by: Anne Morton Smith 

 

Option 1:  Large Scale meetings (Location Auditorium) 
  

A/V Equipment (10-12 Wireless Mics, Mixer, Speaker PA, Zoom A/V Adapters) - 
$10,546.20 

  86” ViewSonic Smartboard - $6505.00 

Total: $17,051.20 
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Option 2:  Small Scale Meetings (Possible locations – Banquet Room, East Room, BPW) 
 

4K Conference Camera System with Dual-Speakers and Mic Pods Set 
  (Possible locations – East Room, BPW) - $2386.79 

 
Accessories: 65” ViewSonic Smartboards (Possible locations – East Room, BPW) - 
$4505 each 

Total per location: $6891.79 

 

 
ZOOM Platform Costs: 
 
$140/month for webinar for up to 500 participants ($1680/yr) 
 
$199.90/month for 10 standard business licenses ($2388/yr) 
 
Currently paid for by Covid-19 Cares Reimbursement, set to expire at some point. 
 
 
Fairhaven Town Cable Access Enterprise 

Retained Earnings Available as of 6-17-21 

 

Beginning Balance 7/1/20                       $693,838 

Amount used for FY 22 Budget             ($ 49,587) 
 

Retained Earnings as of 6/17/21            $644,251 

 

 
    
Currently the Comcast Cable Budget is split between Town and School: 

Town Cable = 56% ( 2 Channels: Government Access Channel 18 & Public Access Channel 95) 

School Cable = 44% ( 1 Channel: Educational Access Channel 9) 

 

An increase to the Town Cable percentage would allow us to hire a Part-Time Production 

Assistant (19 hrs per week) in addition to Full time positions of Cable Access Director and 

Production Coordinator to guarantee coverage of all meetings. We currently rely on 

Videographers, paid an hourly rate with no set schedule and availability. 

 

  

Thank You, 
Derek T. Frates 
Government /Public Access Director 
Town of Fairhaven 
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Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Contact form at Fairhaven MA <cmsmailer@civicplus.com> Fri, Jun 11, 2021 at 7:56 PM
Reply-To: 
To: VlOliveira <VlOliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Hello VlOliveira,

RONNIE MEDINA (  has sent you a message via your contact form (https://www.fairhaven-
ma.gov/user/33/contact) at Fairhaven MA.

If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/33/edit.

Message:

DEAR Vicki Oliveira I would like to step aside from DISABILITY committee because conservation commission need more
of my time

I'm letting you know that

From

RONNIE MEDINA

[Fairhaven MA] I would like to step aside from DISABILITY committ (Sent by RONNIE
MEDINA, )

1 message

https://www.fairhaven-ma.gov/user/33/edit
vicki
Typewritten Text
G1



Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>

Geoff Haworth <geoffhaworth2@gmail.com> Wed, Jun 2, 2021 at 12:50 PM
To: Vicki Oliveira <vloliveira@fairhaven-ma.gov>, Whitney McClees <wmcclees@fairhaven-ma.gov>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: John Dallen < >

Date: Wed, Jun 2, 2021, 12:33

Subject: Re: Annual Renewal Appointments

To: Geoff Haworth <geoffhaworth2@gmail.com>


Geoff,

I am regrettably going to have to step down from the Conservation Commission.
My three sons are all playing basketball at the BBA in Dartmouth this summer.
We just got their schedules yesterday and they have games every Monday - Thursday, between 6-8pm.
I don't want to put the board in a bad position with not having me there, so I would rather see someone else get a
voting spot.

Again sorry for this as I enjoyed the time on the Commission.

Thank you.
Sincerely,
John Dallen

On Sun, Apr 25, 2021 at 12:19 PM Geoff Haworth <geoffhaworth2@gmail.com> wrote:

Good Morning All,


I have to submit to the Selectman's office by May 6th the annual renewal of the board. 
If everyone (including consultants) can please email me separately (do not reply all) with the following information;
name, address, phone number and email address so I can update the records. Also the following members terms
expire this year so I need to know if the following members would like to be reappointed or wish to not be reappointed:


Dan Doyle term expires 2021
John Dallen term expires 2021
Gary Lavalette term expires 2021


All Consultants terms expires 2021 also so if the following could indicate if they would like to be voted to be appointed
for another year:


Ronnie Medina
Karen Isherwood 
Don Collasius




I'm asking everyone to please respond to me by April 30th so I can compile the information and turn it in on time. If
anyone has any questions please let me know.



Thanks 


Geoff Haworth 
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